BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

STATE OF MISSOURI

	An Investigation of the Fiscal and Operational Reliability of Cass County Telephone Company and New Florence Telephone Company, and Related Matters of Illegal Activity.


	))))
	Case No. TO-2005-0237


Staff’s February 2005 Status Report

and Motion for Leave to Late File


COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”) and for its February 2005 Status Report and Motion for Leave to Late File states:

1. By order effective January 28, 2005 the Commission established this case for the purpose of investigating the “financial and operational status of any certificated company in which Mr. Kenneth Matzdorff has any ownership interest or any operational control or influence resulting from his role as an officer or employee of such company.”
2. In its order the Commission directed Staff to “file a status report on February 1, 2005, and every 30 days thereafter to inform the Commission of the status of its work . . . .”

3. Due to the press of other matters in contested cases before the Commission the Staff was unable to prepare a status report in advance of this pleading.

4. The Staff, on February 2, 2005 circulated to the Commissioners the initial report on the impact on Missouri utility consumers of the allegations of criminal activity by Kenneth Matzdorff.

5. The Staff has met and is developing the  work scope and staff assignments for the investigation established in this case.  The work scope is to be completed no later than February 28, 2005. During this time, staff will also, prepare Commission subpoenas for documents the Staff has not yet obtained, consolidation and organization of the multitude of documents that the Staff has already accumulated, and arrangement of onsite facilities for field audit work and inspections. The current work scope specifies that detailed work plans are to be developed regarding the following aspects of affected companies: network/provisioning quality; call centers; cash collections; disconnections; receipt and disbursement of Universal Service Funds; quality of books and records, and ongoing fiscal reliability. These detailed plans are to be completed by February 24, 2005.  The Staff anticipates conducting extensive on-site reviews and evaluating potential actions that may be taken to remedy any concerns uncovered. 

WHEREFORE, the Staff moves the Commission for leave to file late the Staff’s foregoing February 2005 Status Report.
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